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May 11, 2016 
Dean Rakesh Khurana 
University Hall 
 
Dear Dean Khurana, 
 
A few of the Final Clubs are noxious, and you are to be thanked for your determination to rein them in. I 
am concerned, however, that by asserting, for the first time, such broad authority over Harvard students’ 
off-campus associations, the good you may achieve will in the long run be eclipsed by the bad: a College 
culture of fear and anxiety about nonconformity. None of u
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